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‘Skeletal muscle microvasculature is altered in a severe model of Spinal Muscular Atrophy’
This was my 3rd attendance at this excellent conference on the debilitating neuromuscular disorder: Spinal Muscular Atrophy (SMA), and the first time that I was presenting on oral communication. We had some really interesting data, showing clearly that there are significant deficiencies in the capillary bed in animal models of SMA, which is surprising and has not previously been demonstrated. We generated some good contacts and consolidated several collaborations on future projects.
Professor Kevin Talbot, our host, had gathered together a great group of invited speakers, many of whom he had provided with provocative titles! This year we had a strong contingent of speakers from Europe including Eduardo Tissano (Barcelona) who has collected some exciting data from pre-term SMA fetuses, providing the kind of insight which is extremely hard to gain. Martine Barkats (Paris) presented data which builds upon her pioneering work on gene therapy, showing the potential of systemic delivery using vectors to increase the levels of Smn protein, deficiencies in which lead to the clinical picture seen in SMA. Michael Sendtner (Wurzburg) argued for a neuronal role for Smn protein especially in trafficking of beta actin in SMA and Tom Gillingwater (Edinburgh) reminded us all to consider other affected tissues such as brain and muscle. As has become the norm, poster presenters were given 2 minutes to get across their key points to the assembled audience, and most did a remarkably good job. That evening at dinner, we were immensely grateful to a young man called Srinivas Madipalli, who came straight from a flight from the USA, in his powered wheelchair, to tell us about the realities of living with a mild form of SMA. He is a successful solicitor in the city and enjoys a remarkable life thanks to human and technical assistance and a huge zest for life. A barn dance had us all on our feet after dinner, before it was time to retire. The next morning Francesco Muntoni (London) and Volker Straub (Newcastle) laid out the nature of the mountain to climb to go from basic science to drug delivery and potential patient relief. This must have been tough for the two fathers of SMA children who were in the audience, but it is important to be realistic. 
Overall, we are progressing in many promising directions, we can see evidence of potential avenues for treatment, but there is still a huge need for more basic research to allow us to fully understand this devastating, but relatively common, fatal childhood disease.
Dr Simon H. Parson
